
 
 
 
 
 
July 2019  
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
We are reaching the end of the school year and wanted to share with you some of the landmarks of another 
excellent year for the school and pupils.  We have had many specific successes:  countless cups and medals in 
sports, fantastic musical and drama achievements, Engineer Awards, exceptional maths successes and, of 
course, the RIBA National Award for the Science Lab.  As always, this is building on the bedrock of the school’s 
day-to-day work in providing outstanding care for all children, great teaching, strong leadership and excellent 
outcomes.   
 
This is borne out by the results of the parent survey (which is copied on the reverse of the letter). It is great to 
see that your responses affirm the school’s strengths.   Governors met last week and discussed all aspects of the 
school’s self-evaluation – test results, staff survey and parent survey.  We were pleased to see that most of the 
results – as usual - are well up in the 90% bracket.  We did, however, have a long discussion on the “behaviour” 
question which, although improving from 2018, is still below what we would wish to see.  In particular - as far 
as we are able to tell from the few specific comments – it appeared these had not been raised with the class 
teacher.  So, in general, we would like to urge parents to talk to their class teacher at the time of any concerns 
so that there can be follow up.   If teachers do not know about issues then they do not have the opportunity to 
address them. 
 
 We ask parents to remember too, that staff have to balance the needs and rights of all the children in the school 
and the governing body supports them in this, within our core values of being an inclusive community school.   
 
Keep it EP 
 
Of course, one of the key issues this year was how the school manages the implications of increased costs and 
constrained funding and the launch of our “Keep it EP” campaign. We wanted to update you on this.  We are 
halfway to our target of £30,000 as an annual ‘income’ with huge thanks to the 28 families who have set up 
regular direct debits and to the 11 families who were able to make a one-off donation.    
 
As funding set aside for maintenance has had to be diverted to core spending, this additional income allows us 
to now repair the island structure in the centre of the school site this summer - much used and loved by all the 
children - and install new outdoor water fountains. Thank you. 
 
The school’s actions in reducing the number of teaching assistant roles from September onwards and senior 
staff taking roles back in class - sharing class teacher roles - means we end the academic year with our projected 
deficit now reduced to approximately £0.   Our projections show however, that the deficit will grow significantly 
next year as costs continue to increase and income is frozen.   
 
The school has also worked hard to seek income from other sources too. We won a £4,000 grant from Tesco to 
develop our bio-diversity; successfully applied for a small £3,600 grant for PE equipment; secured a small 
amount of additional SEN funding and Kate and Natalie plan to write a book about maths games this summer 
that will be sold!  If any parents know of grants and would help make applications do let us know! 
 
Specific thanks to parents who have also donated in kind, notably running an excellent First Aid workshop with 
Year 5 and the team who repaired and cleaned the hall curtains! And of course, huge thanks to the fantastic PTA 
team for leading another year of fund-raising and community events. 
 
Finally, I wanted to end by marking the departure of our three amazing members of staff - Linda, Terry and 
Pauline – who have been such a huge part of the school and its community for so many years.  They will be sorely 
missed, but we wish them all a very happy and well-earned retirement.   
 
And we wish you all a happy summer break.      
 
Jen Allan and EPS Governing Body. 
 

 
 
 



Eleanor Palmer Parent Survey 2019 
Table comparing percentages of combined ‘agree’ v ‘disagree’ responses over last 3 years  

 2019 2018 2017 
Agree Disagree N/A Agree Disagree N/A Agree Disagree N/A 

1  My child enjoys 
school 
 

95 3 2 95 5 0 97 3 0 

2  The school keeps my 
child safe 

98 0 2 95 5 0 100 0 0 

3  The school informs 
me about my child’s 
progress 

95 4 1 98 1 1 94 3 3 

4  My child is making 
enough progress at 
this school 

95 4 1 95 5 0 94 4 2 

5  The teaching is good 
at this school 

99 0 1 100 0 0 97 0 3 

6  The school helps me 
to support my child’s 
learning 

99 1 0 99 1 0 94 3 3 

7  The school helps my 
child to have a 
healthy lifestyle 

92 7 1 94 4 2 91 7 2 

8  The school makes 
sure that my child is 
well prepared for the 
future  

92 2 6 91 4 5 90 3 7 

9  The school meets my 
child’s particular 
needs 

92 3 5 90 6 4 85 6 9 

10 The school deals 
effectively with 
unacceptable 
behaviour 

78 10 12 73 17 10 90 4 6 

11 The school takes 
account of my 
suggestions and 
concerns  

82 7 11 81 9 10 90 4 6 

12 The school takes 
account of pupils’ 
views 

85 1 14 91 4 5 84 4 12 

13 The range of extra 
curricular activities is 
good  

81 15 5 81 15 4 84 10 6 

14 The school is led and 
managed effectively 

98 1 1 96 2 1 100 0 0 

15 Overall, I am happy 
with my child’s 
experience at this 
school 

99 1 0 94 5 1 100 0 0 
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sports, fantastic musical and drama achievements, Engineer Awards, exceptional maths successes and, of 
course, the RIBA National Award for the Science Lab.  As always, this is building on the bedrock of the school’s 
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see that your responses affirm the school’s strengths.   Governors met last week and discussed all aspects of the 
school’s self-evaluation – test results, staff survey and parent survey.  We were pleased to see that most of the 
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teacher.  So, in general, we would like to urge parents to talk to their class teacher at the time of any concerns 
so that there can be follow up.   If teachers do not know about issues then they do not have the opportunity to 
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 We ask parents to remember too, that staff have to balance the needs and rights of all the children in the school 
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Keep it EP 
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constrained funding and the launch of our “Keep it EP” campaign. We wanted to update you on this.  We are 
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regular direct debits and to the 11 families who were able to make a one-off donation.    
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that will be sold!  If any parents know of grants and would help make applications do let us know! 
 
Specific thanks to parents who have also donated in kind, notably running an excellent First Aid workshop with 
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Finally, I wanted to end by marking the departure of our three amazing members of staff - Linda, Terry and 
Pauline – who have been such a huge part of the school and its community for so many years.  They will be sorely 
missed, but we wish them all a very happy and well-earned retirement.   
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July 2019  
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
We are reaching the end of the school year and wanted to share with you some of the landmarks of another 
excellent year for the school and pupils.  We have had many specific successes:  countless cups and medals in 
sports, fantastic musical and drama achievements, Engineer Awards, exceptional maths successes and, of 
course, the RIBA National Award for the Science Lab.  As always, this is building on the bedrock of the school’s 
day-to-day work in providing outstanding care for all children, great teaching, strong leadership and excellent 
outcomes.   
 
This is borne out by the results of the parent survey (which is copied on the reverse of the letter). It is great to 
see that your responses affirm the school’s strengths.   Governors met last week and discussed all aspects of the 
school’s self-evaluation – test results, staff survey and parent survey.  We were pleased to see that most of the 
results – as usual - are well up in the 90% bracket.  We did, however, have a long discussion on the “behaviour” 
question which, although improving from 2018, is still below what we would wish to see.  In particular - as far 
as we are able to tell from the few specific comments – it appeared these had not been raised with the class 
teacher.  So, in general, we would like to urge parents to talk to their class teacher at the time of any concerns 
so that there can be follow up.   If teachers do not know about issues then they do not have the opportunity to 
address them. 
 
 We ask parents to remember too, that staff have to balance the needs and rights of all the children in the school 
and the governing body supports them in this, within our core values of being an inclusive community school.   
 
Keep it EP 
 
Of course, one of the key issues this year was how the school manages the implications of increased costs and 
constrained funding and the launch of our “Keep it EP” campaign. We wanted to update you on this.  We are 
halfway to our target of £30,000 as an annual ‘income’ with huge thanks to the 28 families who have set up 
regular direct debits and to the 11 families who were able to make a one-off donation.    
 
As funding set aside for maintenance has had to be diverted to core spending, this additional income allows us 
to now repair the island structure in the centre of the school site this summer - much used and loved by all the 
children - and install new outdoor water fountains. Thank you. 
 
The school’s actions in reducing the number of teaching assistant roles from September onwards and senior 
staff taking roles back in class - sharing class teacher roles - means we end the academic year with our projected 
deficit now reduced to approximately £0.   Our projections show however, that the deficit will grow significantly 
next year as costs continue to increase and income is frozen.   
 
The school has also worked hard to seek income from other sources too. We won a £4,000 grant from Tesco to 
develop our bio-diversity; successfully applied for a small £3,600 grant for PE equipment; secured a small 
amount of additional SEN funding and Kate and Natalie plan to write a book about maths games this summer 
that will be sold!  If any parents know of grants and would help make applications do let us know! 
 
Specific thanks to parents who have also donated in kind, notably running an excellent First Aid workshop with 
Year 5 and the team who repaired and cleaned the hall curtains! And of course, huge thanks to the fantastic PTA 
team for leading another year of fund-raising and community events. 
 
Finally, I wanted to end by marking the departure of our three amazing members of staff - Linda, Terry and 
Pauline – who have been such a huge part of the school and its community for so many years.  They will be sorely 
missed, but we wish them all a very happy and well-earned retirement.   
 
And we wish you all a happy summer break.      
 
Jen Allan and EPS Governing Body. 
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